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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome the distinguished delegation of the Philippines and thank them for their national report and presentation.

Italy welcomes and encourages further efforts in the field of human rights.
Italy recommends the Philippines to:
· refrain from introducing the death penalty in the national legal system also in respect of international obligations;
· protect and guarantee right to life and to a fair trial also in the context of the campaign against drug trafficking, taking all necessary steps to guarantee a proportionate use of force by the security forces;
· take measures in order to fully guarantee rights of children, in particular with reference to treatment to juveniles in the judicial system and to prevent and combat the involvement of children in armed conflicts, their trafficking and their exploitation in the prostitution and pornography industry.

Thank you.

